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“Therefore encourage one another 
and build each other up, just as in 

fact you are doing.”


Thessalonians 5:11


Dear Parents and carers


What a fantastic week we have had in school. Our 
Neurodiversity week has been a huge success 
thanks to Miss Snelson and our team of SEND 
Ambassadors. A huge thank you needs to be said to 
Miss Snelson and her group of children for all the 
work they have done on developing our school 
communities understanding of neurodiversity.


Through the week we have 
had assemblies led by Miss 
Snelson. Mr Kirk Patrick and 
some of our children. Emily, 
Oliver, Eva, Ella and Elliot 
have been amazing at 
explaining about some neurodiversities such as 
autism, dyslexia and dyspraxia. 


Their confidence to stand up in front of the whole 
school and talk openly has been outstanding. I am 
incredibly proud of all of them. 


Should you wish to explore the area of neurodiversity further Miss Snelson has provided some 
useful links below.


ADHD Foundation - The Gloucestershire Neurodiversity Project - 
ADHD Foundation : ADHD Foundation


Autism Inclusive - Autism Inclusive | Crewe (aicrewe.org.uk)
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DIARY DATES


Please view our school calendar on our website for up to date 
information: www.bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk/events 


17 Mar - Red Nose Day

22 Mar - Y3 Outback2basics Trip

22 Mar - Rescheduled parents evening

24 Mar - Green Team Cake Sale

30 Mar - Easter Service at St.Boniface, 11am

30 Mar - Y4&Y5 residential meeting, 3.30pm

31 Mar - Y1 Beeston Castle trip

03-14 Apr - Easter holiday

19-21 Apr Y4 & Y5 Residential Trip

24-28 Apr Science Week

24 Apr - Swimming pool onsite for lessons

01 May - bank holiday

05 May  - Coronation Playground street 

                party

08 May - bank holiday (Kings coronation)

12 May - Red Team Cake Sale

29-02 Jun - Half term holiday

05 Jun - INSET day

15 Jun - Y4 Bridgewater Hall Trip

17 Jun - Bunbury Village Day

22 Jun - Scholastic Book Fair arrives!

28 Jun - Sports Day

29 Jun - Reserve Sports Day

03 Jul - School Fest week

07 Jul - Blue Team Cake Sale

19 Jul - Last day of term


http://www.bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk/events
https://www.adhdfoundation.org.uk/conferences-and-events/the-gloucestershire-neurodiversity-project/
https://www.adhdfoundation.org.uk/conferences-and-events/the-gloucestershire-neurodiversity-project/
https://www.adhdfoundation.org.uk/conferences-and-events/the-gloucestershire-neurodiversity-project/
https://www.aicrewe.org.uk/
http://www.bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk
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British Dyslexia Association information - Microsoft 
Word - Support strategies for all parents and 
carers_250118 copy.docx (bdadyslexia.org.uk)


We have also this week 
been fortunate to have 
some Street Dance 
workshops taking place 
in school on Wednesday 
and Thursday. Classes 
across the school were 

treated to workshops on both mornings. I was particularly proud 
of the children in Year 5 and Year 6 who despite some 
apprehension about a street dance session produced some 
incredibly movement to the theme of James Bond.


Parking


Parking continues to be a concern at the end of the day in particular. This is always exacerbated 
by any wet, cold and windy weather when more people arrive to collect by car. Please can I ask 
that we continue to be mindful or safe and considerate parking when dropping off and collecting 
children. I am mindful that this is not a problem just specific to our school and am always 
looking at solutions and ideas to help ease the situation. I am planning to start a working party 
so that school and parents can we collaboratively to find solutions to parking at these busy 
times. If anyone is interested in joining this please don’t hesitate to contact me on:


principalbunbury@rcsat.cheshire.sch.uk


We have had a number of people parking recently in our dedicated school bus parking space. 
Please can this be used by the bus only so that we can ensure the children can be dropped off 
and safely collected from school. I am also mindful that some children are collected by 
Grandparents so ask that this message is shared with all who collect children from school.


Smart watches


We are seeing a number of children in school wearing smart watches. Whilst I 
am sure these are fantastic items to own for the children we ask that they are 
not worn to school. A number of these items do come with the function of 
being able to take pictures and this is happening in classrooms. Whilst we 
have not had an incident yet I do not want to be in a position where a photo 
taken during the school day of a pupil or teacher has been circulated on the 
web. Particularly as we have some children in school whose parents due not 

wish their child's image to be shared in this way. Whilst I appreciate this maybe disappointing 
for the children I am sure you will agree that there is a potential safeguarding risk involved with 
such items
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https://cdn.bdadyslexia.org.uk/uploads/documents/Advice/Support_strategies_for_all_parents_and_carers_250118.pdf?v=1554464150
https://cdn.bdadyslexia.org.uk/uploads/documents/Advice/Support_strategies_for_all_parents_and_carers_250118.pdf?v=1554464150
https://cdn.bdadyslexia.org.uk/uploads/documents/Advice/Support_strategies_for_all_parents_and_carers_250118.pdf?v=1554464150
https://cdn.bdadyslexia.org.uk/uploads/documents/Advice/Support_strategies_for_all_parents_and_carers_250118.pdf?v=1554464150
mailto:principalbunbury@rcsat.cheshire.sch.uk
http://www.bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk
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Sporting News





Yesterday a team of children from Year 3 
and Year 4 represented the school in a 
Hockey Tournament at Deeside Ramblers. 
A huge thank you to Mrs Walker and Mrs 
Coney for supervising the team for the 
afternoon. I am delighted to report that 
the team won the competition beating a 
number of other local schools. Whilst we 
are super proud of their gold medals I 
was also incredibly pleased to hear that 
they were recognised for their fantastic 
behaviour and superb team spirit. Well 
done to our year 3 and 4 representatives!


PE Award

This weeks PE award goes to Rory in Year 4 for being a pleasure to teach, week in and 
week out


Spring term b sporting fixtures at Tarporley High School

Year 5/6 girls football 23rd March

Year 5/6 hockey 30th March


Mrs Badger's Weekly Awards

We have now been awarding children with different Christian values for a while based on the 
half termly focus value. We will still be working on a half termly value within school and this 
term we will be focusing on : Justice. Now that the children have a deeper understanding of 

our Christian Values we will be asking them to help choose a child from their class each week. 
This could be in recognition for any value we have been working on in school


Christian Value award


YR - Alfie for being a trustworthy member of the class


Y1 - Aelwen for being a kind and trustworthy friend


Y2 - Edie for always respecting her friends and teachers


Y3 - Marcie for letting her light shine in Year 3 with her respectful and positive 
attitude


Y4 - Seb for always being polite, kind and respectful to staff


Y5 - Harriet for always showing respect in the classroom


Y6 - Marni, Belle, Evelyn Esme and Emily H for being respectful when tidying the very messy reading 
shed!
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Headteacher Award


YR - Rae for always being, kind safe and respectful


Y1 - Poppy for fantastic reading this week


Y2 - Charlie for his amazing progress in Maths!


Y3 - Olivia for her great work on mass in Maths


Y4 - Eliza for her incredible Colosseum artwork!


Y5 - Eva for her wonderful mythical creature artwork design 


Y6 - Emily G for her fantastic neurodiversity presentation!


Mathletics Awards


YR Bronze Amelia & Arabella


     Silver   Amelia


Y1 Bronze Alyssia, Aelwen & Poppy 


Y2 Bronze Edie, Aaron, Saskia, Finley, JP, Ellie & Lachlan


     Silver   Sakia   


Y3 Bronze Ruby, Tom, Charlie & Theo


     Silver   Ruby


Y4 Bronze Ella W 


Y5 Bronze  Isabelle, Gemma, Corey, Alex, Seb & Izzy


Y6 Bronze  Esme & Amelia (x2)


Times Tables


Y4 Bronze Morgan, Eliza & Ella C


     Champ  Stanley


     Champ  13x table 99q - James & William T 


     Champ  13x table 60q - Rory


     Champ  13, 14 x table 99q with inverse - George 


Y5 Champ  14x Jacob WM, 15x Isla


Y6  Gold    Amelia 


     Champ Sky, Marni, Euan & Evelyn


Have a fantastic weekend and I look forward to seeing you all back in school on Monday morning.


Nic Badger
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